
 
 
 
 
 

Local Government Act 1972 
Section 123 

 
Rossendale Borough Council hereby gives notice that it is 
the Council’s intention to dedicate the area of land known as 
Victoria Park, Helmshore Road, Haslingden to Fields In Trust 
as a Queen Elizabeth II Playing Field. The result of such 
dedication will be that the Council may not use or permit 
Victoria Park to be used for any purpose other than as a public 
playing field and recreation ground. 
 
Such dedication may amount to a disposal by the Council of 
property interests in accordance with S123 of the Local 
Government Act 1972 as it places restrictions on the Council’s 
land for the benefit of others and affects the Council’s ability to 
deal with the land freely in the future. 
 
If any person has any comments about and/or any objection to 
such dedication these should be put in writing and addressed to 
Stuart Sugarman, Director of Business, Rossendale Borough 
Council, The Business Centre, Futures Park, Bacup, 
Lancashire, OL13 0BB to be received not later than 22

nd
 

February 2013, 
 
Dated this 15

th
 day of February 2013. 

 
Signed                       Stuart Sugarman 
                              Director of Business 
 
The Business Centre 
Futures Park 
Bacup 
Lancashire 
OL13 0BB 


